YACHTING WORLD 14ft DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION

MEETING HELD ON SATURDAY 21st MARCH 2004

Present:
Pete Hewitt
(Chairman)



John Yonwin
(Treasurer)



Phil Lokier
(Secretary)



Wendy Davies



Roy Davies



Sally Hewitt



Tim Parkinson



Iain Macpherson

1.
Apologies:
Geoff Honey

2. Minutes from the Meeting held on October 11th 2003
Minutes of the last meeting had been circulated to all present and were approved

by the committee.

3.
Matters Arising


None.

4.       Treasurers Report
JY confirmed that the association's accounts had been audited by JL and copies were circulated to all present. JY pointed out that membership had increased slightly in 2003 and it was hoped that it would be maintained this year. PL to contact by telephone any lapsed members to ascertain whether they were thinking of selling their boats and were not rejoining for that reason, or if they had just forgotten. PL also to contact the 3 new members of the Dayboat fleet at Poole and send them association membership forms.

5.
Dayboat Week 2004/5/6

PL confirmed that she had been in contact with Fishguard Bay Yacht Club once again to confirm that there had not been an increase in charges for the forthcoming week. Letters had also been written to Chichester Yacht Club and Salcombe Sailing Club requesting that we visit them again in 2005/2006. Will wait for a reply from each club and advise at a later date. It has been verbally agreed that we will visit Rock S.C in 2007 for the 25th anniversary of Dayboat Week (at Rock). It was thought we could hold the Dayboat Week for 2008 at Poole Y.C. which meant venues were secure for the next 4 years. 

WD circulated copies of the tide tables and the committee discussed the provisional sailing/social programme. Details to be checked with Chris Prior from Fishguard when he meets with his committee on 1st April 2004. If they are happy with the programme suggested details will be sent to the membership together with an entry form on Saturday 3rd April 2004.

PL to enquire from Fishguard if the association will be responsible for the collection of entry money and entry forms. Payment will be made to the club at the end of the week for the food and sailing costs.

JL has contacted Laurie Thornton-Grimes and asked for a set of Sailing Instructions for the week and PL has asked Fishguard Bay Y.C. for a copy of their Conditions of Entry which will be sent to our members with the entry forms.

PL to ask if Fishguard have a logo that we could put on our glassware for the prizes.

JY has 1 copy of the '50th Anniversary' picture taken at Poole Y.C. to give to Fishguard as a token of our appreciation at the end of the week. It was discussed that as we re-visit the clubs we will have to find a 'new' present to give them.

Whilst discussing the documents that will need to be sent out for Dayboat Week it was agreed to send out the Spring copy of Dayboat Notes. Items to be included as follows:

Avon Cruising Week-End

TP to email a short write up

Welcome Page/Details

PL/JL New Poole Members






TP New members on list to be sent

Boats for Sale from the Website
Download from Web Page

Details regarding David Harding - 
Photographer - JY

Details of the Axent Clothing Company
JY

New Dayboat being built by Don Young 
PH

Forthcoming Events



PL/JL

Article from I Macpherson about 'Dapple'

Chairman's Introduction


PH

6.
New Dayboat - Progress Report
PH reported that Greg Dalrymple has now completed the adjustments to the new Dayboat and that mahogany side benches and wooden floorboards have been added, and that they give a professional appearance for a cruising dinghy. After some discussion it was agreed that the association would endeavour to further market the boat in an effort to sell it as soon as possible,

It was suggested by PH that Gravesend S.C. who still run sailing courses, might be interested in purchasing the boat to use for training purposes. This was felt to be an ideal solution as not only would the boat be sold but would be used to introduce young people to sailing dayboats. RD wondered if the association would consider an Interest Free Loan to anyone who might be interested. The committee agreed that this would be considered if a buyer came along. JL asked if we should purchase a suit of sails and a trailer and market the boat as 'ready to go' rather than at a discounted rate.

After further discussion it was agreed that the following options would be considered:

1. Sell to Gravesend S.C for £5,000 with no sails or trailer. Could be paid over a 2 year period.

2. Purchase a suit of sails and a trailer and sell the boat for £5,800. If we choose this option we need to purchase them soon.

3. Advertise in the 'free' advertising magazines with a colour photograph. Also send a copy of the advert to the local sailing clubs, dayboat association clubs and put on Poole Y.C notice board. 

4. To be included in the Spring DB Notes: Work now completed on the boat. New specification suitable for cruising. We invite offers on £5,500 - sails and trailer by negotiation. Insured for 12 months.

PL to contact Dingy Trader magazine to discuss advertising costs.

7.
AOB

TP circulated a current list of longest serving members and asked if we could consider awarding a Life Membership to Edmund Grace. This item to be added to the AGM Agenda and will be discussed by the membership.

TP asked if we might start using email addresses for sending out correspondence. JY felt it would be better to hold on this as the majority of the membership responded more to receiving a letter through the post.

TP advised he had spoken to George Price regarding a return cruise on the river Avon this year. Three dates in July were given as possible week-ends. After consultation with diaries it was decided to suggest 17/07/04 and PL will advertise the event on the DB Notes once the date has been confirmed. Responses to TP.

JL asked what would happen to the storage of the DB Moulds in the future. PH confirmed that as far as he was aware the moulds were being stored correctly and Greg Dalrymple was not making any charges to the association.

JY to contact Greg to ask if he is marketing the Dayboat with his other boats and ask him to clarify the storage situation regarding the moulds.

WD suggested that we produce our own pictures/leaflets for advertising purposes that could be used by Greg Dalrymple at the Southampton Boat Show.

RD asked if there was a mould for the 'Smooth' Dayboat. PH confirmed there was(although the condition is not known) and that it was on the website.??

Meeting Closed at 1.10pm







